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You previously submitted an application to the Board for Correction of Naval Records and were 
denied relief on 2 April 2008.   
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating and/or extenuating factors to determine 
whether the interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Kurta, Hagel, 
and Wilkie Memos.  These included, but were not limited to: (a) your desire to upgrade your 
characterization of service, (b) your assertion that you were struggling with undiagnosed mental 
health conditions during your service due to life stressors, and (c) the impact that your mental 
health had on your conduct.  For purposes of clemency and equity consideration, the Board noted 
you provided your Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) rating but no documentation related to 
your post-service accomplishments or character letters.  
 
In your request for relief, you contend that you were suffering from personal stressors with the 
untimely death of your fiancé and the strain of being a single parent with a baby.  In support of 
your request, you provided a VA determination of service connection for persistent depressive 
disorder with anxious distress, effective September 2014.  As part of the Board review process, 
the BCNR Physician Advisor who is a licensed clinical psychologist (Ph.D.), reviewed your 
contentions and the available records and issued an AO dated 30 August 2023.  The Ph.D. noted 
in pertinent part:  
 

There is no evidence that he was diagnosed with a mental health condition in 
military service.  Post-service, the VA has granted service connection for a mental 
health condition that is temporally remote to service. There is no evidence of a 
diagnosis of PTSD.  It is possible that the strain of grief and parenthood could 
have contributed to UA and a desire to request separation from service. Additional 
records (e.g., post-service mental health records describing the Petitioner’s 
diagnosis, symptoms, and their specific link to his military service) may aid in 
strengthening the opinion. 
 

The Ph.D. concluded, “it is my clinical opinion there is post-service evidence from the VA of a 
mental health condition that may have been experienced during military service.  There is no 
evidence of a diagnosis of PTSD.  There is some post-service evidence that his misconduct may 
be attributed to a mental health condition.”   
 
After thorough review, the Board concluded the potentially mitigating factors were insufficient 
to warrant relief.  In accordance with the Kurta, Hagel, and Wilkie Memos, the Board gave 
liberal and special consideration to your record of service, and your contentions about 
undiagnosed mental health issues and the possible adverse impact on your service.  Specifically, 
the Board felt that your misconduct, as evidenced by your SCM, outweighed these mitigating 
factors.  The Board considered the seriousness of your misconduct and the likely negative impact 
that your conduct had on the good order and discipline of your command, especially considering 
the length of your UA.  The Board determined that such misconduct is contrary to the Navy core 
values and policy and places an undue burden on fellow shipmates.   
 






